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At Emera New Brunswick, we know how important it is to 
give back to the communities where we live and work. 

Part of how we do this is through our community     
investment program. We focus on supporting initiatives 
in communities located along the Brunswick Pipeline 
route, and we place a priority on contributing to causes 
that support safety, environmental stewardship and 
youth. One project we were especially pleased to see 
completed this year is featured in the photo above - the 
Emera field at Shamrock Park in Saint John. You'll find 
more information on this and some of our other 2015         
contributions in this edition of our newsletter.

Safety continues to be our top priority and part of how we demonstrate that is by          
ensuring we're prepared for any issue that might arise, no matter how unlikely. I hope 
you'll take a moment to read about the mock emergency exercise we held in Bonny River 
this summer. A number of our employees took part and we were so grateful to have 
many of our first responders on hand to participate.

With safety in mind, I would also like to draw your attention to the Call Before You Dig or 
Cross information in this newsletter. Ensuring the safety of landowners, contractors or 
anyone else who might have a need to work near our pipeline is a responsibility we take 
very seriously. 

Thank you for your continued interest in Emera New Brunswick and Brunswick Pipeline. 
We truly appreciate your support. 

Happy Holidays!

Christian Richard, General Manager

Successful Mock 
Emergency Exercise

This past summer, Emera New Brunswick 
conducted a mock emergency exercise in 
the Bonny River area, near St. George, NB. 
The purpose of the exercise was to test 
emergency response and communications 
practices. Participating in this exercise 
along with Brunswick Pipeline, Maritimes & 
Northeast Pipeline and Spectra Energy 
personnel were members of the Bonny 
River, St. George, Musquash and Blacks 
Harbour fire departments, St. George 
RCMP, St. Stephen 911 Dispatch, the NB 
Emergency Measures Organization, Ambu-
lance NB and the Department of Natural 
Resources Fire Control/Operations. Our 
thanks to everyone for taking part! 

Proudly Supporting our Communities

Above: Among the many participants in the Bonny River 
mock emergency exercise were representatives of a 
number of area volunteer fire departments, including Bonny 
River, St. George, Oak Bay and Musquash, along with other 
first responders and employees of Spectra Energy and 
Emera New Brunswick. 



Charlotte County Fall Fair
We supported the Charlotte County Fall Fair for the second year in a row with 
a contribution of $5,000.
 
This popular weekend event draws hundreds of people from throughout      
Charlotte County.

At the Emera NB booth, children dressed in personal protective equipment, 
including hard hats, gloves and reflective vests, challenging each other to see 
who could put on the gear most quickly. A great time was had by all. 

Emera New Brunswick Field 
at Shamrock Park Grand Opening  
On June 20, 2015, Emera New Brunswick and the City of Saint John            
officially opened the Emera NB Field at Shamrock Park. 

Residents, city officials, Emera New Brunswick (ENB) board members, and 
staff from ENB, EUS and Bayside Power came out to celebrate the new turf 
field and participate in activities organized on and around the field. 

Children and adults tried their hands at football, Frisbee, soccer, rugby, 
horseshoe-pitching and tennis.  There were bouncy castles, face painting, 
and balloon animals, and all guests were treated to a barbecue and 
cupcakes. 

CPR training at 
St. Stephen High School
Emera New Brunswick provided $5,000 to 
the Heart & Stroke Foundation of NB to 
support CPR training for all 500 students at 
St. Stephen High School.

A portion of our funding was used to 
purchase 80 CPR training devices which 
were used for this round of training and will 
be housed at the school to train incoming 
students.  

Safe Harbour Emergency & 
Transitional Housing for 
At-Risk Youth 

Emera NB made the first of two $5,000 
donations the company has committed to 
make to Safe Harbour, an organization 
providing emergency and transitional     
housing to at-risk youth in Saint John. 

Work Safely - Call Before You Dig or Cross
Landowners and contractors are reminded to CALL BEFORE YOU DIG when             
developing plans for work on the pipeline or within 30 meters of the pipeline 
right-of-way. Pipeline route markers indicate the general area of the pipeline, rather 
than its exact location. 

Calling before you dig or cross isn’t just a courtesy. It’s actually a requirement          
of Brunswick Pipeline’s regulator, the National Energy Board (NEB). Unauthorized    
activity around or near a pipeline may be subject to fines imposed by the NEB.       
For more information on these regulations, contact Emera New Brunswick                 
at 506-693-4214, or search for ‘Administrative Monetary Penalties’ at 
www.neb-one.gc.ca.

Call Before You Dig or Cross Phone Numbers
In Saint John, the one-call phone number is 1-866-344-5463. 
Outside of Saint John, call 1-888-410-2220. If you believe 
there has been a leak of natural gas, call 911 or 1-888-410-2220. 
For more information, please visit www.emeranewbrunswick.com.

Emera New Brunswick’s 
updated web site
We’ve recently redesigned our web site and we 
hope you’ll take a moment to check it out. You’ll 
find it at: www.emeranewbrunswick.com


